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FOOD DRIVE          

 

Thanks again this year to the residents 

of Reidville for their generosity in 

making another food drive a huge 

success. 

 

A Special thank you to the volunteers 

that did the foot work….Janet Butt, 

Lloyd Jones, Barry Murrin, Spencer 

Young, Rose Marie and Carson 

Young. 

 

HYDRANT FLUSHING 

 

The Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department will be doing hydrant 

flushing on Monday evening, June 

20
th

.  This has not been a problem in 

recent years but there could be some 

discoloration in water. 

 

 

LAWN TRACTOR  

 

The town has a lawn tractor that they 

will be selling for parts. If you are 

interested in having a look at it and/or 

placing a bid please call the town 

office. 

 

   JOB CREATION PARTNERSHIP 

 

The town of Reidville is currently 

seeking an individual to work on a 26 

week Job Creation Partnership 

Project. This position will be for 

Fitness Co-ordinator. Some of the 

duties will include: Running of the 

fitness center, upkeep of the 

community center, organizing events, 

wellness events, kids program, 

holiday events, senior’s events and 

other affiliated duties as assigned.  

Please note: there may be some work 

hours during evenings, weekends and 

holidays. 

 

Applicants for this position must 

currently be receiving or had been in 

receipt of Employment Insurance 

within the last two years to qualify. 

This is a Service Canada top-up 

program. This job will start on June 

28
th

. If you have any other questions 

please call the town office at 635-

5232. Please drop your resume off at 

the office, fax it to 635-4498 or email 

it to townofreidville@nf.aibn.com by 

Thursday, June 23
rd

. Sorry for the 

short timeframe but we didn’t receive 

notification of funding until late and 

we want to start as soon as possible. 

 

 

RECREATION NEWS 

 
Zumba/Yoga:  This program will be 

held on Monday and Wednesday 

evenings - 6:30-7:30 Zumba and 

7:30-8:30 Yoga.  This will run until 

June 15
th
 and resume again in 

September.  

 

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

 
Congratulations to Kirkland Anstey 

who won the award for best 

guardsman and received a promotion 

to a PO2 and to Victoria Power who 

won the Best 3
rd

 Year Cadet award 

and was promoted to a PO2 at the 

recent year end Sea Cadet banquet 

and awards night.  

 

EDC (WALKING TRAIL) 

 

The Economic Development 

committee would like to extend a 

sincere thank you to everyone 

who showed up to help out with 

the trail system on Saturday, June 

11
th

.  It was a great day with a lot 

accomplished!!!! 

 

THANK YOU 

 

A big thank you to Mayor Roger 

Barrett, for taking time out of his 

busy schedule to be the reviewing 

officer for the Sea Cadet Core at 

their Annual Inspection last 

month.  
 

CANADA DAY 

 

Come one...Come all!! The Reidville 

Council has a full afternoon of 

activities planned for Wednesday, 

July 1
st
 starting with a bike parade at 

2:30 p.m., raising of the flag and 

singing of Oh Canada at 3:00 p.m., 

hot dogs/ hamburgers, salads, cake 

and beverages on the field to follow 

with a jumpy castle, kid’s games, 

lollipop tree and fish pond to follow! 

The 50+ club will also be having a 

fun bingo on the field ….. one card 

per person with a small fun prize per 

game!  

 

SENIOR’S SUMMER STUDENT 

 

The 50+ Club has received 

funding for a student for the 

summer. If you are a senior and in 

need of outside odd jobs such as 

mowing, painting, cleanup etc., 

please call the town office at 635-

5232 to put your name on a list.  
 

 

http://reidvillenl.ca/
mailto:townofreidville@nf.aibn.com


OFFICE CLOSURES 

 

The office will be closed on June 27
th
 in 

observation of Discovery Day and July 

1
st
 in observance of Canada Day.  Sorry 

for any inconvenience this may cause.  

 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

Birthdays: 

Date         Name                                  Age 

 

June 15 Kaleb Curtis        5 

June 16 Dominique Stuckless     22 

June 18 Beverly Pittman      54 

June 19 Courtney Pittman     18 

June 22 Elizabeth Hiscock     81 

June 22 Cindy Budgell      59 

June 22 Johnny Dinney      49 

June 22 Tyson Curtis      11 

June 29 Florence Reid      77 

June 29 Althea Reid        ? 

July 2 Abigail Reid      13 

July 3 Scott Elms        ? 

July 4 Timothy Curlew         25 

July 7 Rose Marie Young     56 

July 7 Sandra Mckay      56 

July 8 Roderick Reid      52 

July 12 Marjorie Oxford      73 

July 12 Oscar Hiscock      58 

July 12 Joe Kennedy        ? 

July 13 Philip Fudge      16 

 

Anniversaries: 

Date    Name               Years 

 

June 22  Darlene & Dean Pittman      ? 

June 27  Jean & Doug Hiscock    46 

June 27  Trina & Shane King      7 

June 30  Doris &Lloyd Janes    43 

July 4    Bonnie & Paul Reid    29 

July 8    Crystal & Desmond Major    16 

July 8    Paula & Jason Stagg    10 

July 11  Rhonda & Byron Reid      7 

July 12  Sharon & Rick Burden    24 

July 12  Tara & Scott Simms      3 

 

 

TAX COLLECTION 

 

As of June 13
th

 the town’s collection 

rate for 2016 stands at 

95.20%.Compared with the same 

time last year, the town’s collection 

rate is up from 92.65%. 

 

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age 

or older - or turning 65 any time 

during 2016) are eligible for an 

additional 5% discount. Please 

advise the office if you will reach 

the age of 65 during the 2016 year 

so that your taxes can be adjusted 

to reflect the discount on your 2016 

tax bill. 

 

FITNESS CENTER 

 
The fitness center is now open during 

office hours, which is Monday to 

Friday from 9am-3pm. Please Note:  

This facility is for Reidville 

Residents Only.  We will also post 

any other time that we can find 

volunteers to supervise. The minimum 

age of user will be 16 unless 

accompanied by an adult. There will 

be no charge for use of this facility but 

a donation box will be on site…. 

money collected will be used for the 

cleaning supplies, treadmill 

oils, machine inspection and any 

maintenance required. We are hoping 

that residents will get out and take 

advantage of this facility!!!! 

 

Please Note: There is a Waiver that 

MUST be filled out before using the 

facility. They will be available at the 

town office or a supervisor will have 

them at the community hall if 

opened after office hours. The 

supervisor will check the book to 

ensure a person has a waiver filled 

out before allowing use. 

 

If you are interested in volunteering 

please call the town office at 635-

5232. Any operating times outside of 

office hours will be posted on the 

facebook page or you can call the 

town office for updates. 

 

SOD FARM/HAY FIELDS 

 

Now that summer is here local 

sod/hay farmers would like to ask 

the public to please refrain from 

riding on the sod/hay fields 

altogether to protect the crops. 

 

PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT 

 

The town has received funding for 

a new piece of playground 

equipment which will be installed 

in the upcoming weeks.  
 

 

KEEP OUR COMMUNITY 

CLEAN 

 

It has been noted that there is a lot 

of garbage around the boat launch 

and beach area as well as on the 

sides of the road. If you are using 

these areas please take your 

garbage with you.  

 

PERMITS 

 
With building season upon us please 

note the cost of all Permits: 

Commercial (per building)         $200 

New House:               $100  

House Extension:                         $50 

Accessory Buildings:                   $25  

General Repairs:                      $10 

  

There is No Charge for a General 

Repairs permit for seniors. Most of 

these items will have to go to council 

for approval ....please pick up your 

application or print it off the town 

website and submit it for the second 

Monday of every month. 

 

 

CHASE THE ACE 

FUNDRAISER 
 

Join The Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department at Chase the Ace Lottery 

every Sunday night at the Community 

Center 

 

The money raised from the Lottery 

will be used to help purchase Fire 

Protection Equipment. 

  

Tickets will be sold weekly at the 

Community Hall from 7:00 pm to 

8:15 PM with a ticket draw at 8:30 

PM. Tickets are $2 each, 3 for $5 or 7 

for $10 and can only be purchased at 

the event on Sunday nights.  The 

Consolation Prize will be given away 

each Sunday.  The Jackpot is now up 

to $300.00+.  The Jackpot will grow 

each week until the Ace of Spades is 

drawn. 

  

Ticket sales are to persons 19 years of 

age or older. 

 

 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY 

 

 
 

 

  

Any Emergency………….   911 

Doctor on Call.....1-800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm......................635-5600 

RCMP.............................635-2173 

Ambulance......................635-3020 

NF Power............1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office................635-5232 

Fax: .................................... 635-4498 

     EMERGENCY NUMBERS 


